
 
 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

27th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

P.O. Box 2319 

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4 

 
March 13, 2025 

Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
Re:  London Hydro Inc. (London Hydro)  

Proposed Addendum to the Approved Settlement Proposal for the 2022  
Cost of Service Application (EB-2021-0041)  
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0085 

 

 

Please find below responses to the confirmations requested in the Ontario Energy Board’s letter dated March 

10, 2025. 

 

a) Please confirm that London Hydro consents to disposing of the proceeding without a hearing under s. 
21(4)(b). 

 

Confirmed. 

 

b) The application states that it is filed “on behalf of all the parties” to the original settlement proposal, however, 
it appears that the application was not copied to those parties. Please file evidence confirming that all parties 
to the original settlement proposal have agreed to the proposed addendum.  

 

The e-mail submission made to the Ontario Energy Board on February 10 was forwarded separately 
to the EB-2021-0041 parties by e-mail that same day. That e-mail has been attached.    

 

c) Please confirm that London Hydro, in its Accounting Order for Green Button Net Revenue Deferral Account, 
agrees to replace the general account number XXXX with Account number 1508, since this utility-specific 
deferral account will be under Account 1508. 

 

Confirmed. 
 

  



 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mike Packer 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
London Hydro 
Telephone: 519-661-5800 ext. 885750 
Cell: 519-365-2671 
email: packerm@londonhydro.com  
 
cc.  All parties to EB-2021-0041  
 Tyler Davids (OEB Staff) 
 Michael Buonaguro (London Hydro legal counsel) 
 David Arnold (London Hydro Vice President Finance, CFO, Corporate Secretary) 


